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MADISON POLICE DEPARTMENT 

News 
Release 

 

 

 

On August 12, 2025 at approximately 3:48 PM, the Madison Police 

Department responded to a vehicle versus pedestrian accident on Old Canton 

Road just south of Saint Augustine Drive. A juvenile driver was driving a 

2014 Toyota Tundra northbound on Old Canton Road near Madison 

Ridgeland Academy, where he struck a female juvenile who attempted to 

cross Old Canton Road.  The female juvenile was transported to a local 

hospital and is listed in serious but stable condition.  The juvenile driver was 

not injured in the accident.  This is an ongoing investigation by the Madison 

Police Department, and due to the involvement of juveniles, no further 

information will be released at the moment. Our thoughts and prayers 

remain with all involved.  
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